
           

Civic Government (Scotland) Act 1982 
Proposed Procession 

   Police Response to Aberdeen City Council Licensing Team 

 

Our Ref:  02/08/19/9537-1 Your Ref:   

 

Proposed Procession: All Under One Banner Parade  

Proposed date & time: 1330 hours on Saturday 17 August 2019. 

Route: 
Albyn Place to Castlegate, Aberdeen via Union Street and 
Castle Street. 

Police met with organiser: Yes 

Police objection to procession: No – provided TTRO and full road closure are in place. 

Recommendations: 
1. There should be a minimum of 500 dedicated, 

appropriately qualified stewards in attendance. 
 

 
2. The organiser must fully brief stewards as to their 

responsibilities. 
 

 
3. The stewards must wear high-visibility jackets at all 

times when escorting the procession. 
 

 

4. The organiser must ensure a Temporary Traffic 
Regulation Order (TTRO) and full approved Traffic 
Management company road closure is in place over the 
route of the procession, for its duration. 
 

 

5. The organiser must inform the local media of the timings 
of the procession and likelihood of there being 
disruption to traffic in the City Centre. 
 

 

6. The organiser must inform the Hackney Licensing 
Department of Aberdeen City Council of the timings of 
the procession given the potential disruption to taxi 
ranks in the City Centre. 
 

 

7. 
 
 
 
8. 
 
 
 
9. 
 
 

 

The organiser must inform local bus companies of the 
street closures and their duration, to enable alternative 
routes to be implemented. 
 
The organiser must inform the Scottish Ambulance 
Service and Scottish Fire and Rescue Service about the 
times and movements of the procession. 
 
The organisers should have in place Public Liability 
Insurance should any legal action or otherwise be 
forthcoming following an incident during this event. 

Policing to be provided: 
Yes, but only if a Temporary Traffic Regulation Order (TTRO) 
and full road closure is in place. 



Comments: It is anticipated there will be approximately 10000 participants 
in the parade.  There will be approximately 500 volunteer 
stewards along the route. 
 
The parade will commence at 1330 hours. 
 
The organiser must have been granted a Temporary Traffic 
Regulation Order before the parade can go ahead.  A full 
approved traffic management company resourced road closure 
must also be in place.   
 

Police contact: Events Planning, North East Division, Tel 01224 306481 

 
Signed:  

Date:  7 August 2019 

 Chief Inspector Paterson, North East Division  

 


